
 LICENSING ACT 
COMMITTEE 

 

2.00 P.M.  25TH NOVEMBER 2010 
 
 

PRESENT: Councillors Joyce Taylor (Chairman), Bob Roe (Vice-Chairman), 
Chris Coates, John Harrison, Janie Kirkman, Peter Robinson, 
Roger Sherlock, Malcolm Thomas and Tony Wade 

  
 Apologies for Absence: 
  
 Councillors Anne Chapman, Jane Fletcher and Ian McCulloch 
  
 Officers in Attendance:  
   
 Wendy Peck Licensing Manager 
 Luke Gorst Assistant Solicitor 
 Jane Glenton Democratic Support Officer 

 
13 MINUTES  

 
The Minutes of the meeting held on 1st September 2010 were signed by the Chairman as 
a correct record. 
 

14 ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS AUTHORISED BY THE CHAIRMAN  
 
There were no items of urgent business authorised by the Chairman. 
 

15 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

16 LICENSING ACT 2003 - POLICY REVIEW  
 
Members received the report of the Licensing Manager to enable consideration of the 
proposed changes to the Statement of Licensing Policy following the consultation process.   
 
It was reported that the Licensing Authority is bound by the Licensing Act 2003 and any 
regulations made under it, and is required to update its Licensing Policy every three years 
and to consult with stakeholders before publishing and implementing the updated Policy.   
It was noted that the current Policy had come into force in January 2008.   
 
A summary of the proposed changes had been prepared by the Licensing Manager and 
published for consultation with stakeholders and interested parties.  Responses had been 
requested by 2nd November 2010.   Three responses had been received to the 
consultation and these were attached as Appendix 1 to the report.  It was noted that only 
one response was relevant.   
 
A summary of the proposed changes, taking into account the relevant representation 
received from Lancashire District Alcohol Harm Reduction Partnership, was attached as 
Appendix 2 to the report.  A copy of the proposed revised Statement of Licensing Policy 
was also appended to the report. 



LICENSING ACT COMMITTEE 25TH NOVEMBER 2010 
 

 
Members considered the appendices and revised Statement of Licensing Policy in detail. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Harrison and seconded by Councillor Kirkman: 
 
“That the revised Statement of Licensing Policy be referred to Council on 15th December 
2010 for approval and implementation in January 2011 in accordance with the statutory 
timeframes, subject to the amendments requested by Committee.” 
 
Upon being put to the vote, Members voted unanimously in favour of the proposition, 
whereupon the Chairman declared the proposal to be carried. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the revised Statement of Licensing Policy be referred to Council on 15th December 
2010 for approval and implementation in January 2011 in accordance with the statutory 
timeframes, subject to the following amendments requested by Committee: 
 
15.0 The Promotion of Public Safety 
 
‘Licence holders should ensure that any spillages are cleaned up promptly to prevent slip 
hazards.’ 
 
20.4 Cumulative Impact 
 
‘Please note that the Home Office has recently undergone a comprehensive consultation 
exercise on Rebalancing the Licensing Act.  One of the considerations of that consultation 
was the removal of evidential requirements for cumulative impact policies.  If any changes 
to the legislation or recommendations are made as a result of this consultation, our policy 
will be amended accordingly.’ 
 
 
 

  
 Chairman 
 

(The meeting ended at 2.30 p.m.) 
 

Any queries regarding these Minutes, please contact 
Jane Glenton, Democratic Services, telephone (01524) 582068,  

or email jglenton@lancaster.gov.uk 
 

 

 


